THE BURNHAM FOUNDATION


The Big Society discussion – 2016
Led By Dominic Grieve QC MP for Beaconsfield
Dominic Grieve (DG) stated that he wanted to promote discussion - and initially shared some of his memories of working for over 19 years as our constituency member of Parliament.
All communities do have problems and challenges, and for some while Burnham was known as a hot spot for Anti-Social Behaviour.  That gladly is no longer the case whilst Burnham is also a traditional Community with some poverty and deprivation, alongside significant wealth.
Demographically, Burnham has changed over the years, and is now much more multi ethnic.  He judged that Burnham High Street still faces challenges to find its appropriate niche, Cross Rail is likely to have a profound impact
Similarly, Burnham Park Academy also faces considerable challenges, whilst Burnham Grammar School is now an outstanding school.
We are, as always, living in a period of change, but it is clear that we will continue to grapple with issues associated with planning development and the Green belt.  There remains a shortage of affordable especially as more households will see Burnham as an attractive commute into London.  Heathrow's expansion, should it proceed, will bring both employment and demands on our infrastructure, and it is too early to assess the impact of Brexit.

DG recognised that central government was relatively poor at implementation of policies and there were often unintended consequences as a result and that it was essential for local groups to work together to provide support and services that really did work for its own local community.  He was delighted to be joined this evening by members of so many groups that were dedicated to improving Burnham’s quality of community life but did consider that there was potential for greater collaboration between us all.
DG identified ‘neighbourliness’ as a valuable approach – we need to talk to each other more at every level and work together in all the ways that are open to us. The small things – like cutting your verge and caring for your hedges – are important and we should not be hesitant in seeking enforcement support as and when appropriate.  His mailbox was often full of issues raised by local constituents that should be tackled by our local councils and by the community itself by developing effective local networks.

Paul Sherriff (PS) – raised the complexity we all face in our three tier system of local government and highlighted the virtue of the role of a ‘mayor’ a la francais. 
DG did consider that some kind of simplification of our three tier structure may well happen over the next 10 years, but in his view this strengthened the case for building local networks which especially included local councillors. 

Bob Slater (BS) – agreed that Burnham was blessed with many groups and suggested that our local Churches Together Group and Burnham Community Association had key roles to play along with Burnham’s Royal British Legion, and mused as to how they can be encouraged to work more effectively together.  
DG referred to an initiative held annually in Beaconsfield on the green outside its Town Hall where all local voluntary groups meet up for a couple of hours on a Saturday morning and invite all the community to come and say hello.
DG emphasised the tremendous asset that Burnham Park Hall represented within our community and we should ensure that we use it to our maximum advantage. 

Bruce Snelling (BruceS) – noted that our audience was both a ‘little old’ and lacking in diversity, and stressed that Scouting is committed to a strategic approach that seeks to respond to the issues identified by its young people.
DG suggested that ‘we need to start from where we are’ but agreed that it was invaluable to recognise the wishes of young people and to respond to them. 

James Hughes (JH) – agreed that Burnham Park Academy were also committed to this approach and acknowledged that the School in pretty well every respect needed to raise its game and especially build the self-esteem of its pupils.  He personally was committed to working at the School for ‘the long haul’ and DG affirmed that he personally, and he felt, the rest of the community would be very prepared to offer the school their support.  JH recognised the need to build links with the local schools’ network and Jo Saunders (JS) referred to the work undertaken by the Mona Lisa arts project.  
DG also referred to Padstones and suggested that they were also an organisation with young people who should have a voice in our community.
Mark Thomas (MT) the roles that both parents and grandparents can and should play in supporting through the early years of their education.
Richard Shircore (RS) - suggested that The Big Society was also about Community Development - so many levels of bureaucracy to get through - organisations seem to say "do what we want” as opposed to responding to “what you want".
Viv Nicholas (VN) - wondered if the Burnham Village Carnival/Fete could be shaped in such a way to mirror DG’s observations on the strength of Beaconsfield community event, and thanked DG for his input and guidance through the meeting.
His refreshing comments and observations had reminded us all of some of the simple and small steps we can all take to play a part in helping Burnham become a bigger community by listening a little more and making often small steps to collaborate with our neighbours and friends in other community groups. 
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